
December 20, 1982 

Central Grand Valley Sanitation District 
% Edith Kinder 
589 Grand Valley Drive 
Grand Junction, Colorado 81501 

Dear Edith: 

In an effort to align our budget areas, property and improve efficiency of 
our field sewer maintenance crews, I have shifted their budget and their 
supervision over to the Waste Water Treatment Plant Operations. 

This move will help both the maintenance section and our plant operators 
through better coordination of activities, now and in the future, as we are 
starting into many new projects - a new valley wide plant, new sewer mains 
and interceptors and an improved system of waste water treatment. 

The improved (activated sludge) process does require that we have a pre-
treatment program in the collection systems and better trained people in 
both collection systems as well as plant operators. (What happens in the 
field effects the plant's capability to perform as it should). 

It is for these reasons, along with the fact that the plant and systems are 
County owned and City operated, that I want the people and their respective 
budgets working under the same supervision area. 

In the future, please call the Sewer Plant, 244-1577 or the 911 emergency 
number if problems arise or if information is needed, please feel free to 
cal), both Mr. Jerry O'Brien or myself. Mr. O'Brien's number is 244-1577 

my office number is 244-1568. 

Also, on request, Mr. O'Brien will furnish a list of people to be called in 
case of an emergency. 

Sincerely, 

ph Sterry-,--  
<Water-litilities Superintendent 

c.c. Central Grand Valley Sanitation District 
Grand Junction West Water & Sanitation District 
Bluff West Sanitation District 
Fruitvale Sanitation District 
Ridges Metro District 
Jim Patterson 
Curt Wiedeman, Mesa County 
Jerry O'Brien 

,zDick Case 
Police Dept. 
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